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Christa McDonald

From: Marjie Richards <marjierichaids@grnail.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2016 9:16 AM

To: Sen. Mike Dunleavy; Sen. Cathy Giessel; Sen. Chadie Huggins; Sen. Bera Gardner; Sen.
Gary Stevens

Cc: Sen. L.esiO McGuire
Subject: SB 191

My name is Marjie Richards. I have lived in the Fairbanks area for 35 years. I am a Registered Nurse. I am on

the board of the Resource Center for Parents and Children, which provides parent education and houses Stevi&s
Place, where we provide thrensic interviews and medical exams in a child-friendly setting when there is reason
to believe a child has been sexually abused. Having worked in the past with an OBIGYN provider, I can tell
you first hand it would be better if no one had an unwanted pregnancy, got an STD, was sexually abused
or needed an abortion ever again. But in order for young women, and young men, to make good choices in
regards to their sexual health, they need education and resources from qualified professionals. (I would venture
to say families do not provide the bulk of the education that young people need or hear.)

Currently, fewer than one quarter of Alaska secondary schools taught all of the recommended FIIV, STD, and
pregnancy prevention topics in the 20 13-14 school year; only students in three states had less access to this
information. Local communities and parents should have the right to invite trusted partners like Planned
Parenthood into the classroom if they choose. Until the state steps up in providing medically accurate sexual
health education to all students, communities will rely on Planned Parenthood to provide that information.

SB 191 goes too far in restricting medically accurate, evidence-based, nonjudgmental sexual health education,
such as that provided by Planned Parenthood, to students in a state with an epidemic of sexually transmitted
infections, as well as sexual abuse. This is obviously a politically motivated and legally questionable attempt to
target Planned Parenthood at the
expense of the health of Alaskan students. Our legislators should he focusing on improving students’ health, not
targeting providers of a legal and constitutionally protected service.

Thank you for your time and your service to Alaska.

Marjorie A. Richards
2046 Goldstream Road
P0 Box 82064
Fairbanics, AK 99708
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